
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 2, 2012 

 
 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR: Michael C. O’Hargan 
    Chief, Field Operations Division (FOD)  
 
FROM:   Richard F. Edwing 
 Director, Center for Operational Oceanographic Products and 

Services (CO-OPS)  
 
SUBJECT: Amendment Number 1 to the 2012 Project Instructions – Coastal 

and Great Lakes Water Level Station Components 
 
 
The National Weather Service (NWS) has reduced FY12 funding for the operation and 
maintenance of NWLON tsunami stations.  Because of the reduced funding, annual inspections 
will not be performed at the following stations:  
 

 9441102 Westport, WA 

 9442396 La Push, WA 

 9451054 Port Alexander, AK 

 9452634 Elfin Cove, AK  

 9457804 Alitak, AK  

 9459881 King Cove, AK  

 9461710 Atka, AK 

 9462450 Nikolski, AK  
 

The station specific requirements listed for the above Washington and Alaska tsunami funded 
NWLON stations in Sections 2.16.4, 2.16.5, and 2.17 of PART C of the Project Instructions will 
not be accomplished.  These requirements will remain documented in PART C for the 
development of next year’s Project Instructions. 
 
  



Additionally, the responsibility for operation and maintenance of the following four Alaskan 
stations in 2012 is transferred from POB to the Alaskan O&M contractor, JOA. The station 
specific requirements in Section 2.16.5 remain the same. 
 

 9455090 Seward, AK 
 9455500 Seldovia, AK 
 9455760 Nikiski, AK 
 9455920 Anchorage, AK 

 
All other aspects of the January 2012 Project Instructions remain the same. 
 
Enclosures 

cc: 

All CO-OPS Personnel 

 


